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Datchet Parish Council Newsletter  

Summer 2013

Council news

Changes in the Council 

- since my last newsletter I am pleased to let you know that we have been able to co-opt two more people as Councillors.  They are Cllr Fiona Cryle and Cllr Parvis Jamieson who both live in the centre of the village.  This brings the number of councillors up to 15 which is our full complement.

Also at the Annual Statutory meeting held on 13th May 2013 we agreed a slight re-organisation of responsibilities in the Council, which is laid out below:


Chairman
Linda O'Flynn



Vice Chair
Pamela Barnes-Taylor

	
	Lead member


	Deputy Lead Member

	Finance and administration
	Parvis Jamieson
	Tim O'Flynn

	Properties
	Denny Loveridge
	Tim O'Flynn

	Grounds
	Don Lyons Davis
	Jo Stickland

	Highways and General
	Mary Fitzgerald
	Anil Kakaria

	Planning 
	Pamela Barnes-Taylor
	Ian Thompson


We also reviewed our representation on other bodies outside the Parish as well as the working groups set up to deal with particular projects in more detail than is practical or possible to do in full council meetings.  

Parish Council web site!
As  I have reported to you previously, we have been looking at up-dating our Parish Council web-site now for some time.  However, after some thought it was decided that it would be better to have a completely  new and 21st century site rather than trying to patch up an old one which was very limited in what was possible to do and of rather boring appearance.  We decided that the cost of using a professional company to design and maintain our site was good use of Parish Council funds and would make for easier communication between the Council and the people who live here.  

So our new Parish Council web-site will be launched by the time you read this.  We have a new domain name, but the old site will be alive in the background for a few months so that all contacts onto it will be automatically diverted to  our new site.  The address is 

www.datchetparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Do please take a look at the site and let us know  any comments you may have as we will be able to update it ourselves.  There is a response box on the home page where you can email the office directly, for this or any other reason.  The site will be managed by Katy Jones our Trainee Clerk and it will be up-dated on a regular basis.  

Finance 
The accounts for the year 2012 - 2013 are now closed down, balanced and agreed by the independent auditors.  So we will be starting the new financial year with  our new accounting system which will enable us to access accounting information more easily and accurately when needed.  

Properties

Roof at 24A The Green  -  we are still waiting for all the estimates to come in for this important work.   This is a very complex job, as this is  a Grade 2 listed building which is at least 300 years old and in a Conservation Area, so there are lots of restrictions not only on what we do but also on how and what sort of materials we use.  There are also not so many companies with the skills and expertise needed to carry out such work, and it is very important that we make a good choice about what is done to this building which is at the heart of our village centre.  

Roof at the Village Hall - the Village Hall and associated buildings were built about 40 years ago and there have been some minor leaks from the roof in recent months.  On the last occasion we asked the contractor to assess the state of the roof whilst he was on the roof, and following his report and advice it was decided that the best solution would be to refurbish the roofs of the whole complex at the same time.  The funding was agreed at the Council meeting in April, and so more estimates have been sought for these works.  

It is good to get this sort of major maintenance carried out in the summer months so that our properties are all secure for when the bad weather is here.  

Grounds 

Now that the weather has become slightly less cold (I hesitate to say 'warmer'!) we can appreciate the colourful spring bedding, which is the best that I have seen for many years.  It has even prompted spontaneous comments from residents, which are much appreciated.  

New play equipment on the Rec - this project has been instigated and carried forward by the efforts of two young Mums in the village.  They have researched with local children to find out what equipment they would like, and sought and obtained a large amount of funding from a number of both statutory and grant giving bodies.  So we and all the children in the village owe a big thank you to Carole Haswell and Angela Hayman for their hard work on this scheme. 

Highways and General Purposes

Our Lead Member for Highways with a small group from the Parish recently had a meeting with Borough Officers about a lot of Highways problems reported to us over past months.  This 

proved to be very useful and many problems have now been resolved, and work has been seen occurring around the village already.  

Safer route for school - this is a very welcome  initiative from the Borough to make it safer for children to get to school by means of improvements to cycle and footpaths.  This started this week and work from St Marys School along Horton Road has begun.  
Planning               
Local authorities at all levels are busy these days  keeping up with the many changes in planning laws and regulations that keep coming from central government, and we have seen a slight increase in the number of planning applications in recent weeks, which is to be expected at this time of the year.                                                                        

Neighbourhood Plan for Datchet
Things are starting to move on with the Neighbourhood Plan.  Cllr Christine Bateson from the Royal Borough who is the Borough lead for neighbourhood plans came to Datchet to explain what support is available from Borough officers with this important project.  We have a Borough officer identified as our main contact to guide us who can let us know what resources are available to us.  As I said in the last newsletter, there will need to be input by people from all parts of the village and all of the groups and organisations here.  

We will need a variety of skills and thoughts in order to produce a plan that truly reflects the wishes and needs of everyone who lives here.  So we will be approaching as many groups and organisations as we can to find out what they want, and hold some small focus groups so that people can discuss and work out what is best for them.  We are also going to have a stall at Datchet Village Fete on 6th July with maps and charts so that anyone can come and let us know their thoughts and ideas. 

There is already a Neighbourhood Plan page on our new web-site so that responses and comments can be sent to us.  So please go and have a look - this could be very exciting for Datchet - but only if we - and I mean all of us who live here - do our bit!  

Look forward to seeing you there!

Linda O’Flynn



Chairman
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